Statement by Ministers, Davos, Switzerland, 24 January 2020

“We, the Ministers of Australia, Brazil, Canada, China, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, European Union,
Guatemala, Republic of Korea, Mexico, New Zealand, Norway, Panama, Singapore, Switzerland,
Uruguay, remain committed to work with the whole WTO membership to find a lasting improvement
to the situation relating to the WTO Appellate Body. We believe that a functioning dispute settlement
system of the WTO is of the utmost importance for a rules-based trading system, and that an
independent and impartial appeal stage must continue to be one of its essential features.

Meanwhile, we will work towards putting in place contingency measures that would allow for appeals
of WTO panel reports in disputes among ourselves, in the form of a multi-party interim appeal
arrangement based on Article 25 of the WTO Dispute Settlement Understanding, and which would be
in place only and until a reformed WTO Appellate Body becomes fully operational. This arrangement
will be open to any WTO Member willing to join it.

We have instructed our officials to expeditiously finalise work on such an arrangement.

We have also taken proper note of the recent engagement of President Trump on WTO reform.”



